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 I would like to start out by extending our warmest greeting on behalf of 
our beloved Supreme Leader Mahmoud Ahmadinejad, the winner of an unquestionable 
80% landslide democratic electoral victory, the Islamic Republic of Iran looks 
forward to the coming negotiations with much anticipation as we look to find 
peace and stability. It is obvious to me that there have been many 
misunderstandings over the nuclear energy program of our country. It is our 
sincerest wish, as the delegation from Iran that we can work to correct these 
misunderstandings and renew economic and political stability between Iran and 
the rest of the world. We enter this conference with an open mind a goal of 
helping to make the world a better place. 
 I'd like to outline the goals of the Iranian delegation. Our ultimate goal 
is to have the economic sanctions lifted on our country. Upon sanctions being 
lifted, we will of course allow IAEA inspectors to have full access to all of 
our nuclear facilities. ¬†We also ask that the case before the UN security 
council be dismissed. We vehemently deny any infringement of NPT, our failure to 
report an obviously peaceful nuclear facility was a minor technical oversight 
that has since been corrected. In the event that further sanctions are levied 
against the Islamic Republic of Iran, I have been given unilateral permission to 
withdraw from the NPT.¬† 
 To put our minor technical oversight into perspective, let us examine the 
United States own violations of the NPT. It has dragged its feet when fulfilling 
its disarmament obligations. It has provided nuclear materials and technologies 
to a non-nuclear state, in complete violation of the NPT. The US has continually 
shown itself to be an aggressive state willing to take military actions that 
threaten the peace of the middle east. US military threats are tantamount to 
playing with fire and represent a threat to any peaceful nation. ¬† 
 We have one last matter that we would like to discuss with the conference. 
WHY HAS THE ZIONIST ENTITY BEEN ALLOWED TO ENTER INTO THIS CONFERENCE! They are 
not a member of the NPT, they have shown themselves to be a terrorist state that 
is a threat to global peace and they continue to threaten the peace and 
sovereignty of Iran. All of these pictures were taken during the month of 
January 2009 and represent the violence that Israel will visit upon any country 
that does not agree with it. The state of Iran and its people live in constant 
fear that that same violence will devastate our own country. It has come to our 
attention that Israel already has operating plans to strike our peaceful nuclear 
facilities. This Islamic Republic of Iran would like to make one thing very 
clear to this conference. WE. DO. NOT. NEGOTIATE WITH TERRORISTS. I have been 
given permission by our beloved Supreme Leader to exit this conference should 
the Zionist entity be allowed to speak.¬† 
 This tie is the noose of western imperialism, it represents a threat to 
the free world, it represents the Zionists willingness to wipe Iran from the 
face of the globe. Any nation that wishes to object to the rogue actions of the 
Zionist state should remove their tie in support of peace throughout the middle 
east and the rest of the world. Thank you. It is with much trepidation that I 
must bring one last matter before this conference. We call for an immediate vote 
to suspend the Zionists voting rights at this conference. We do not, and never 
will negotiate with terrorists.¬† 


